

Gringley on the Hill Community Centre Management Committee
Meeting 19 September 2018

Present

Ann-Marie Morley (Chairman) AMM
John Taylor JT
Ian Soulsby IS
Roy Kilner RK
David Foreman DF
Simon McGuinness SMc
Ann Hargrave AH

Apologies Received:

Wendy Wright WW
Peter Young PY
Simon Parker SP

Previous Minutes:

Draft minutes from the previous meeting held on 16/05/ 2018 were read and approved.

RK

Matters Arising:

Transfer of property title

Correspondence from Bell & Buxton to the CC management committee regarding the transfer of property title dispute with Mr Horne and Ms Wallwin has been received and discussed, it was agreed that AMM (Chairman), SP (Treasurer), and JT will meet with Bell Buxton at a convenient date and time to discuss points raised in the correspondence.

Correspondence:

Bell & Buxton solicitors: circulated to CCMC.

A letter has been received from the netball group wishing to use the CC hall for practice and games. They have also asked for possible assistance with funding/purchasing equipment AMM to contact them and ask for costings for the equipment, also advising them of the times when the hall is regularly free and available for their use.

AMM

The sticky fingers play group have for some time been concerned for the welfare of the children whilst using the CC tables and chairs, to this end they have asked if they purchase children's sized furniture can this be stored within the CC.

Agreed by the committee, however, the committee have asked the play group if they could look to reduce the quantity of play equipment if at all possible thereby reducing the strain on the limited storage space within the hall.

Finance:

As SP was not present current finances are unknown, however Simon did advise that the accounts have been passed to the auditors.

SP

Risk Assessment:

Nothing to report. Fire extinguishers are due for annual inspection.

IS

Purchases:

1. Ducting; no further info.
2. Door Guards @ £30.00/set. Possible 10 sets required.

Alternative funding streams:

No further action this month.

Marketing & Publicity:

Meeting minutes continue to be presented on the web site.

SMc

Sign: *A-M. Morley*

Date: 17th October 2018

Alan Hickman; Celebration of his life:

Saturday 29th September. DF will set up sound system prior to the meeting of Alans friends and family.
Sunday 30th September the History club will host a celebration of Alans life.

Maintenance:

The kitchen sink waste was found to be broken, repaired by JT, many thanks.
The gardening club will undertake a CC garden tidy on Sunday 23rd September again many thanks.

A.O.B.:

It was discussed that after reading an article in the Beacon regarding the siting of bird nesting boxes under the eaves of buildings to encourage swallows/swifts and house martins, this may be something the CC could do?
It was suggested that we should ask the village if they generally approve of these being sited on the CC?

AH reminded all present that Fay Leggard (Acorn Cottage, Cross Hill) would be hosting a McMillan coffee morning/afternoon teas on the 21st.

It was agreed that an Community Centre AGM would be held 21st November 2018 at 7.30pm
At this time several existing positions on the committee would be due for re-election. Should anyone wish to apply for election please contact Ann-Marie Morley for an application form.

Next Meeting: 7.30pm 17 October 2018

Meeting closed 20.45

Sign: *A-M. Morley*

Date: 17th October 2018